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MESSAGE

is with great pleasure that | am sending

my greetings and best wishes to all the

pexians, Lifers, and Life Govérnors

from various Apex National Associations

during the publication of Volume 9 of our
official news bulletin, Globetrotter.

Apex is a non-political, non sectarian
and multi-racial and gender equality
community service organization and it will
continue to provide altruistic service to the
community at large and also assist in
developing future leaders globallys

It is indeed a matter of great pride to
find amongst us dedicated young men and
women ready to serve and provide comfort
for the needy in the community.

There are challenging times ahead of
us with problems, which need solutions. 1
would like to see Apex stand out as a
beacon as a service club, which renders
altruistic service and provide real solutions
in assisting various communities in raising
their living standard.

What better satisfaction can any
Apexian have than the knowledge that he
has brought brightness in other people’s
lives.

Congratulations to all Apexians in
upholding the ideals of our dynamic
organization.
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ANOTHER APEX CLUB IS BORN

Joselito Bawi
National Secretary
Association of Apex Clubs, Philippines

ere is no tool for the propagation

I of the Apex ideals, more effective

than the empowerment of women.

That is why Apex Club of Batangas decided

to adapt Apex San Pablo’s Women'’s club

and form its own Apex Women’s Club of
Batangas.

The Club believed that the formation
of this new club will be an advantage to help
Apex Club of Batangas in propagating and
spreading the ideals of Apex. This initiative

was unanimously approved by the National
Board during the 2™ National Board Meeting
in llollo on November 22, 2014,

Upon the approval of club extension, the
Apex Women's Club of Batangas was
officially born and became a partner of Apex
Club of Batangas.

The women'’s group created their first set
of interim officers headed by Aileen

turn to Page 4

PROMOTING INT"L REWATIONS

Craig Martin
National [RO, Overseas Bursary Trustee
Association of Apex Clubs, Australia

busy time it has been in the last six
A:xonths! In May, | attended the

hilippines National Convention in
lloilo hosted by Apex Club of Leganes. At the
Gala dinner we saw the handover of Global
Chairmanship from Apex Philippines’ David
Israel F. Sinay to Apex Fiji’s Pratish Nand.

The convention was extremely well
organised and well-attended with good
representation from all Apex countries.
Australia was represented by me and my wife,
Toowoomba Club President James Deck, LM
Willy Oates and LM Brian Fuller.

This year also saw the 40th anniversary
of the Overseas Bursary Scheme. This was
celebrated by holding a mini convention in
conjunction with the National Convention of
Apex Philippines. This was a great
opportunity for the scholars, It gave them
amazing experiences and involved them in
the Apex world as known to members,

It is great to see the scholars getting
involved in community service and is a fantastic
way to encourage new members into our
association.

Apex Phl NP Anel visits Toowoomba Club

An Intro to Apex 40s... P6

The Bursary scheme has only been so
successful for forty years due to the
dedication and efforts of Apexians both in
Australia and the  Philippines,
Congratulations to all those who have
contributed throughout the years and
particularly to those who organized the
anniversary celebrations.

September saw our National AGM at
Apex Camp Mudjimba at the Sunshine Coast.
Visiting from Malaysia was NP Karu and
Convention Chair for next year's Malaysian
Convention, Basil, Karu and Basil visited

turn to Page 2
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APEX AUSTRALIA CONTINUES TO THRIVE

Te spirit of Apex is still alive and well
in Forbes New South Wales. The
club owns the very successful Apex
Caravan Park in Forbes.

A group of Life Members formed the
Friends of Forbes Apex Incorporated and
continued to administer the park with the
great assistance of the resident manager.

However, as everyone is getting older, a
decision had to be made about the park’s future
(now renamed as Forbes Apex Riverside
Tourist Park).

After several months of protracted
negotiations, the park was finally purchased
by Forbes Shire Council.

Money raised from the sale has been
donated to various charitable organizations
around the town and the new medical center
from where the local doctors consult is now
called the Forbes Apex Medical Center.

Another legacy of the Club is the barbecue,
picnic area and children’s playground on Lake
Forbes called Apex Lakeside Park which was
created in the late 70s.

Forbes Shire Council recently upgraded
the playground with the very latest equipment
and, with funds provided by Friends of
Forbes Apex, upgraded the barbecue and
picnic area with a new concrete base, new

Peter Moore
Life Member Forbes Apex Club
Association of Apex Clubs, Australia
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tables and chairs and new stainless steel
barbecues.

It is extremely rare to pass this area and
not see it being utilized and enjoyed by at
least one group of travelers and, being
adjacent to the Newell Highway, it is used
by hundreds of tourists and locals every week.

At the recent event to mark the reopening
of the area after the upgrade, Forbes Mayor
Councilor Ron Penny, paid tribute to the

impact that Forbes Apex Club had on the
town of Forbes over the nearly 50 years of
its existence.

He said that while there are facilitics such
as Forbes Apex Medical Centre and Forbes
Apex Lakeside Park in the town, the work of
Forbes Apex would never be forgotten.

A crowd of around one hundred people
attended the reopening and the Mayor unveiled
a plaque to mark the occasion.

Apex Bangladesh Nat'l Convention
23-24 January 2015
Balo Bari, Dinazpur

Apex Malaysia Midterm Meeting”
27-28 February 2015
Ipoh, Malaysia

Apex Philippines Nat'l Convention
22-24 May 2015
Batangas City, Philippines

Apex Singapore Merlion Convention
31 July-02 August 2015
Gala Dinner on Ist August

Apex Malaysia Nat'l Convention
07-09 August 2015
Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Apex Australia Nat’| Convention
11-13 September 2015
Sydney, Australia

EX GLOBAL CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2015

Apexians may email contributions 10 The Apex
& Glob at 1 @yahoo.com or
L disinay@gmail.com

PROMOTING INT’L RELATIONS... from Page 1

Lunch at our Jocal pub with Karu and Basil

Toowoomba and Chinchilla as well as being
very active participants at the AGM. | am sure
thatBasil’s Convention will be a huge success
based on the planning and promotion that he
has already put in.

NP Ariel and his wife Christina from the
Philippines also attended the AGM and then
spent time being hosted by me and other
members of the Toowoomba Club. It was

With Chrissic and Global Chairman Pratish

great to spend time with Ariel and return the
hospitality that he had shown to us when we
visited the Philippines.

Apexians have friends in so many
countries and this is a great way to see and
experience different cultures with first hand
local knowledge. Get on and book yourself
an overseas trip for next year to one of the
National Conventions.



RESPONSIBLE APEX SCHOLARS

Rommel Austria
Past National President
Association of Apex clubs, Philippines

Officer (CBO) last July for Apex Club of

Pablo. This the only portfolio I have

not handled since | joined the Club back in
2002,

Two months before the handover, 1
requested our past CBO Apexian Doms
Raymundo to update me about the personal
information of our seven Bursary Scholars and
asked him to invite the scholars to join our
first service project of the year, the Nutrition
Month Project.

I'am very glad when all the seven scholars
arrived and joined our members in conducting
service,

1 told to myself that these scholars are
not only intelligent but also responsible
students. Apexians Doms personally
introduced me to them as the next CBO.

Last September, | called them for a
meeting to give their semi-annual
allowance for the first semester. 1 also took
this opportunity to know them better, their
family, and personal dreams.

| have also able to get some ef their
concerns regarding the bursary which need
to be addressed.

When our National Bursary Education
Manager requested for the requirements to

l have taken the position of Club Bursary

.T__ = o
.« .4 Dear Sir/Maam,

\
‘ﬁ
Z!

Takg carg.

-~

Some of our Bursary Scholars participating in Apex Club of San Pablo’s Service Project for Nutrition

Month
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be submitted by the student for the second
semester, | read their letter. The letter to
the sponsor is one among the five
required documents.

I have observed that the scholars are doing
good and very active in their school activities,

| am sure that their sponsors will be very glad
to know it. ‘

I feel that it is good to publish a letter
coming from an Apex Bursary Scholar,
that is why I decided to include one in this
article.

Our Mu_ond semester has jus! begun last Hovgmber 3, 2014, {18 time passed by, \
my grades are getting higher than last gear. In fugust 19, 2014, we had our “Buwan ng '
Wika Cglgbration™ (National banguage Month - edifory end | joingd the degbale for
languagg, | got the sgcond place.

I was also chosgn as a basketball plager to represent our sgetion, our tgam got
the sgeond placg. Last November 4 and 5, wg had our 3™ summative gxems and I'm
surg that | ean get high grades.

Thank gou for supporting me in my studigs. May God bg with you and your family l

Sincergly gours, r
Jan ezral'. Panganiban .

5. we cooperated 10 a choral reeitation for the eglebration of l
€nglish Month, luekily ouar sgetion won the first place. On thg month of Oetober, cur |
three dag sports [est was celgbrated where we joingd the eheer daneg competition. ]
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e birth of Apex Women'’s Club of San

I Pablo City was the idea of Apex San

Pablo. They started to invite us and
taught us the mission and vision of Apex.

We started to organize our group by
recruiting members. We have difficulties in
recruiting members but we never gave up
until such time our numbers started to grow.

The dedication of the members,
cagerness and with the help of Apex San
Pablo, we were chartered on July 20127

The Club was led by our Chartered
President Apn. Tria Torres. Notwithstanding
the difficulties and hardship, with the help
of her officers, directors and members she
was able to lead the club into success.

On our 1* year as a Club, we enjoyed
so much as we participate in various
projects of Apex San Pablo; and later on
start to have our own community service
projects. Every project that we do touches
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our lives as an individual because we were
able to help the less fortunate individuals
and share our blessings to the children.

The Club started from nothing especially
with regards to funds.

From every project we make, we shelled
out funds and sought donations of our fellow
Apexian’s who shared their blessing to make
people happy.

In order to raise ample funds to support
our upcoming projects, we decided to launch
our first fund raising project thru raffle tickets.
We are hoping that this project will be
successful.

We also have a chance to meet other
Apexians from different Clubs by attending
the National Convention and other Apex
gatherings,

Attending the convention was one of the
experiences that we cannot forget because we
able to go to other places and most especially

| Findm,g It MHeus Hame’ﬁA

Ma. Anita Devera
Club President, Apex Women'’s Club of San Pablo City
Association of Apex Clubs, Philippines

we were able to develop good relationships
to other Apexians.

Bonding time is fellowship time. We
always enjoy our fellowship with our peers
as it makes our relationship stronger and
developed sisterhood relationship.

Being an Apexian is an honor.

The experience we have is a lifetime
experience that money cannot buy. We found
a new home and family in Apex.

Thank you to all Apexians especially
Apex San Pablo for accepting us to be part
of this prestigious organization,

Thank you for all the support that you have
given us and we hope you will continue to
SUPPOTL US tO pursue our missions.

Our dreams of helping other people,
especially children will always remain in our
hearts and we hope that someday we can hand
in this legacy to our children for them to
continue the dream that we have started.

A New Club ... from Page 1

Montalbo as president, followed by Edna
Ilagan as vice president, Mary Queen Candava
acting as secretary, Irene Buno as treasurer,
and Crisma Joy Ramos as auditor.

They also created a list of board of
directors namely: Theody Antonio for project
and service, Shiela Marie Andal for fellowship,

Luz Hemandez for bursary, Cecillee Hemandez
for sports and youth, Yasmin Perculeza for public
speaking and debate, Lilian Andal for
membership and extension, and Angelica Coliat
for newsletter auditor.

The club will also never be complete
without its other official members namely

Fritzie Punzalan, Odessa Halcon, Zeny Cruzat,
Geraldine Medina, Patricia Plata, Liliosa
Barte, and Dionisia Abu.

Apex Women’s Club of Batangas will be
formally introduced during the National Apex
Convention that will be hosted by Apex Club
of Batangas on May 22-24,2015.



UPDATES from APEX AUSTRALIA NATIONAL PRESIDENT

Past National President said to me
in June your term as national
resident will go very quick and

planning your year ahead is easily said but
not always achieved.

He was right but my focus has not
changed. Even though | and my Board have
had some hurdles, we were on track to
achieve our goals we set back in June.

Our Board have successfully tendered
our National Office and signed with our Apex
Camps Office in Brisbane.

Apex Camps have managed our
transition from Lions Australia Office very
well and Executive Officer Michael Brierley
and his team are doing a great job and we
believe our Association is in good hands for
the future.

Our Board has established a good line
of communication with all of new Regional
Communicators and all the Clubs within the
regions. This has been a crucial part of
making our new structure of Apex Australia
work and | am pleased to see this working
well. With the support we are getting from
the members, we are now getting first hand
information to and from each of our Clubs.

On the last weekend of September our
Association held its National Annual General
Meeting and handover at Camp Mudjimba
on the Sunshine Coast, Queensland. We had
roughly 100 Apexians from all over Australia
who attended.

The main focus of our weekend was to
invigorate the minds of our members and
come up with positive ways to forward our
Association. We had the pleasure of having
Past National President and Marketing Guru
Wayne Hosier as our guest speaker and
facilitator of our first Strategic Planning
Session. He set the prospects and directions
for this year's plan of re-birthing Apex.

We not only had our Regional
Communicators and Club members present
for the session, we also had Past State and
National Board members, Foundation and
Apex Camps to offer their support and ideas
during the day. Like myself and so many
others present, we got fired up and excited
about being involved in Apex again and now
have many of our Regional Communicators
taking what they learnt back to their clubs
and holding strategic talks about positive
ways forward.

My aim is to present a final strategic
document at next years’ AGM that will set
the directions and focus of our Association.

Nedd Golding
National President
Assoctation of Apex Clubs, Australia

I must also say thank you to Apex 40
President Brian Fulmer, Past National President
Mark Balin, Tony Wilshire Foundation, Steve
Bigarelli Foundation President, Jim Huges Life
Governor of Apex, Minander Sandu Aon
Insurances, Shane McDonald Apex Camps for
their presentations to the members.

Presentations were also made by our
international guests from Malaysia and
Philippines.

1 mentioned that we had some hurdles
and it was at our AGM that our Board was
faced with some technical issues that
hindered our decisions due to some
inconsistencies with our Constitution,
Manual and the Incorporations Act. These
matters were resolved and we are now able
to accept the motions and decisions made at
our AGM. We have how ever realised that
our Constitution, Manual and Rules will need

a full review and we are working on this to
be presented at our next AGM.

One of the main motions was put by the
Berowa Club with regards to age limits. The basis
of the motion allows for individual Clubs to extend
their active membership without age limitations.

| attended the 9* Annual AATFA final in
Melbourne on the 25* October. This I must
say was probably the most inspirational day
so far in my Apex life. | was blown away by
the creative talents this event has created and |
truly believe that AATFA is Apex Australia’s
Number 1 event as it brings together everything
our Association is based on.

Apex Association, Apex Foundation and
Apex 40 are preparing new MOUSs and will keep
all our members on its progress. This three way
MOU will be done as three separate documents
but allows all three groups to help build and create
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An Introduction to Apex 40s

Brian Fulmer
Nationa! President
Apex 40, Australia

at is Apex 407 In 1931 Apex was
formed. Some 40 years later in
1972 the embryo of an idea had

formed and in 1974 the first Apex 40 Club
was formed in Victoria.

Itis not a Service Club, but it does have
select membership criteria; members must be
past Apexians (or WOCO members) who
have passed the retiring age; and their
partners or widows.

That’s now 45 in Apex, but at the time
of creation it was 40, hence the name of Apex
40. ¢

Our logo is a derivation of the Apex
triangle, the cocoon from which we emerged.
The start of the third line of the Ideals of Apex
is to “create enduring friendships™; one side
of the Apex triangle represents Fellowship;
hence Apex 40°s motto “For Continuing
Fellowship”,

Though the changes in technology;
changes in society; changes in family
structures. Through the generations; from the
Silent Generation, The Baby Boomers, and
The X Generation to the Y Generation; ¢he
glue that holds us all together, whether that
is in Apex or Apex40 is that of the friendships
we formed within Apex.

There are many of us that do not wish to
lose that bond. That was the underlying
premise to form Apex 40 and it continues to-
day.

There many groups around Australia;
some based on past Clubs; others on a past
District or some whom we call “Members at
Large™ that don’t have a local group to be
part of, but do not wish to lose that valuable
contact with past friends or to create new
friends with the underlying commonality of
the Ideals of Apex.

Whilst the members of these Groups are
individually members of the Apex 40

Association; how, where or when they meet
at a local level is entirely at their discretion.
Most are mixed Groups but there are odd
Groups that are “male” only - something’s
never change.

How they conduct their meetings is up
to them; whether that be more formally along
the lines of an Apex meeting or simply that
of a social function. It's a case of local
conditions for local Groups.

It’s as regular or irregular; as formal or
informal as the local members prefer.

On a national level, Apex 40 produces
an excellent publication called “Roaring
40°s” regularly throughout the year which
continues to keep the members informed of
the “goings on” within the Association.

The annual combined meeting of the
Association is called a “Rort™.

The concept is loosely based around that
of a National Convention; it’s really an annual
get together for a weekend of fellowship and
catching up with old friends from other parts
of Australia.

There is of course, the obligatory AGM;
which generally Iasts about 20 minutes over
a convivial luncheon. The 2015 Rort will be
in Coffs Harbour and in 2016 we return to
the birthplace of Apex in Geelong.

Whilst the Objects of Apex 40 include
“not to compete as a service organisation
involved in fund raising™; our aim is still to
assist Apex whenever asked and does not
preclude individual members participating in
Apex activities.

The key point is that the approach must
come from Apex, not the reverse.

Maryborough in Queensland is one
example where Apex 40 members have often
assisted the local Club when called upon;
whether that is for Service or High School
debating.
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There are many Groups around Australia
where unfortunately Apex is no longer
represented, but stand willing to provide
guidance and assistance in reforming local
Apex Clubs,

The advantage to Apex is that there is a
nucleus of Apex history surviving in towns that
can be called upon for potential future expansion.
Hervey Bay is a prime example where Jim
McNall hopes to restart an Apex Club.,

The main disparity between our
organisations is quite obviously that of age.
It’s often said by retiring Apexians that Apex
40 is full of “oldies™. This appears to more a
generational viewpoint. When you start in
Apex at 18 or 20, there are members of the
Club nearing retirement at 45; a 25 year age
gap. That same gap can apply when the 45"ers
join an Apex 40 Group with members of 65
years. It’s still a 20 year plus age gap.

So where does the viewpoint change re
age from entering Apex to leaving it?

If the concept of age is a physiological
barrier, there is no reason retiring Apexians
can’t form a new local Group.

Xepa Apex 40 in South East Queensland
is a prime example. It was largely formed by
a number of retiring or recently retired
members from the Redlands Club.

It’s not all that hard to start a new Group:
it's just a matter of getting together and
starting. It's not expensive; our annual
membership fee is currently $6.00 per
member,

Everything you need to know about Apex
40 is on our website at www.apex40.com. Copies
of Roaring 40’s, pictorial histories of past Rorts,
contact details for members of the Board.

v
apeutic session of taking oneself out from the stresses of life to a place of tranquillity and seif-expression. The old

folks are free to express their own individuality and creativity through art making./ Contributed by the Association of Apex Clubs, Singapore






